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By Jennifer Kaylor
The Oct. 17 meeting of the Donald 
Wescott Fire Protection District (DW-
FPD) included a swearing-in ceremony 
and the presentation of a painting given 
by a local artist. Brief comments by the 
staff and the public, chiefs’ reports, and 
other administrative items resulted in a 
20-minute review of business.

Directors Joyce Hartung and Har-
land Baker were excused from the 
board meeting.

A bevy of volunteers join 
Wescott

Community support for the district 
shone brightly as evidenced by the re-
cord number of volunteers sworn in. 
Board President Greg Gent led five 
men and three women in promising to 
uphold “the Constitution of the United 
States and the state of Colorado and 
the laws pursuant thereto, and to faith-
fully perform the duties of volunteer 
firefighters for the Donald Wescott Fire 
Protection District upon which [they 
were] about to enter.”

Fire Chief Vinny Burns stated 
that the training exercises and initia-
tions by which the volunteers learned 
equipment, standards, and procedures 
stretched throughout the year. Burns 
applauded the volunteers’ families for 
supporting them in their learning pro-
cess.

Family and friends pinned their 
respective volunteers with a badge 
fashioned after the Maltese cross. The 
badge is the symbol adopted by fire-
fighters worldwide and the cross’s eight 
points represent “observation, tact, re-
source, dexterity, explicitness, discrim-
ination, perseverance, and sympathy,” 
explained Burns. Treating others gently 
in the face of trauma, stepping up when 
duty calls, commitment to the fire ser-
vice, honor, and courage culminate in 
the character demanded of the badge. 
Burns reminded the volunteers that 
they not only represent DWFPD, but 
all fire districts and firefighters, living 
and fallen. Burns, Assistant Chief Scott 
Ridings, and Lt. Brian Ackerman wel-
comed the initiates into the broad fam-
ily of firefighters.

Following the ceremony, the vol-
unteers presented the professional staff 
with a gift expressing their appreciation 
for providing the extra time and energy 
necessary to conduct their training. 
Burns and Ridings graciously received 
the large wooden flag and discussed 
options for displaying the surprise gift. 
Painting honors first responders
Carlin Kielcheski, accompanied by his 
wife, Shirley, spoke of the debt we all 
owe to the firefighters and police offi-
cers who responded to the tragic events 
of Sept. 11, 2001. Kielcheski, a retired 
art instructor for the Air Force Acade-
my, painted his vision of first-respond-
er sacrifices in a “situation that no one 
could prepare for.” Kielcheski gave the 
painting to the district in appreciation 

of the times Wescott firefighters came 
to his aid. 

Financial status reviewed
Administrative Assistant Stacey Popo-
vich reported that the district’s funds 
now total $1.78 million, a draw-down 
of about $144,500 from the previous 
month. The Profit and Loss vs. Actual 
statement confirmed income from the 
wildland fire deployments of slightly 
less than $48,000*. The specific owner-
ship tax also exceeded budget expec-
tations by adding more than $25,000 
to the district’s income. Year-to-date 
total income stood at 102.6 percent of 
the budget. Despite higher-than-antic-
ipated expenses in the legal counsel; 
identity insurance; station repair and 
maintenance; professional accredita-
tions; and information technology (IT) 
infrastructure line items, year-to-date 
expenses lingered at 51.8 percent of the 
budget. 
Note: Ridings responded to resident 
Gary Rusnak’s question stating that 
when firefighters deploy to wildfires 
elsewhere, the district receives re-
imbursement to pay the deployed 
firefighters and the backfill (backup) 
firefighters’ overtime. Backfill can be 
provided by either part-time or full-
time firefighters, but not volunteers. 

Chiefs report dispatch and 
deployment activity

Ridings provided run reports for August 
and September. The district switched 
to a new inverse-reporting system that 
is tied to El Paso County’s computer-
aided dispatch and generates reports 
immediately, Ridings said. Wescott re-
sponded to 35 Emergency Medical Ser-
vices (EMS) and 36 fire calls in August 
and 27 EMS and 26 fire calls in Sep-
tember for a total of 124 calls over the 
two months. In comparison, the total 
call volume for 2016 was 2,709. This is 

The meeting adjourned at 10:46 
a.m.

**********
FLMD, west of I-25 at the end of West 
Baptist Road, is a Title 32 service dis-
trict in El Paso County established in 
1985. FLMD is the half-acre operating 
district responsible for the public infra-
structure and utility and general gov-
ernmental services for the residents of 
PPMD 1, 2, and 3, which actually col-
lect the property taxes. PPMD 1 and 
2 are not part of Monument, but the 

commercial section PPMD 3 is with-
in the town limits. FLMD holds joint 
board meetings with PPMD 1, 2 and 3, 
which were established in 2004.

**********
The next meeting is scheduled for Dec. 
4 in the Classic Homes office at 6385 
Corporate Drive, Suite 200, Colorado 
Springs. Meetings are usually held the 
first Monday of each month. Meeting 
notices are posted on the district web-
site http://forestlakesmetrodistrict.
com and at 3625 Mesa Top Drive, Mon-

ument, an open-space tract owned by 
all four districts. For general questions, 
contact Ann Nichols at 327-5810 or at 

anicholsduffy@aol.com.
Lisa Hatfield can be contacted at 

lisahatfield@ocn.me.
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Wescott welcomes volunteers, 
receives a gift 

Ê

Friday, Nov. 10, 2017 
9:45 a.m. 

Monument Academy 
Gymnasium 

Join us for a tribute performance by         
students and a keynote speaker  Ê

Continental Breakfast will be served      
at 8:30 to all Ê

Veterans and active duty in Ê
attendance along with one guest.  Please 

RSVP by November 6th. 
 

Monument Academy Charter School 
1150 Village Ridge Point   

Monument, CO 80132 
(719) 481-1950, ext. 1707 

Thinking of selling your home? 
 v 

Call me to determine the value and 
approximate days it will be on the 

market.  
v 

“I do what other agents won’t.” 

Noel Martinez  
(719)460-1538 
rebynoel@gmail.com 

“Let me help you make 
the right move.”

• Located just 15 minutes from downtown Salida. 
• 2 BR 2 BA 1649 sq. ft. on one secluded acre with three springs! 
• Glistening aspens, mature spruce, fir & pines 
• Wood-burning stove with limestone surround  
• Flagstone floors and maple cabinets in kitchen  
• Aspen ceilings and maple floors in living room 
• Enjoy the peaceful sound of water right outside master bedroom! 
• Two beautiful patios, split rail fence 
• 28x27 outbuilding with 20 amp service 
• Perfect for weekend getaways! 
• Won’t last long at only $399,000!  
 

Call Carol TODAY  
(Ofc) (719) 539-1900 or (Mobile) (970)-846-5368 

Western Mountain Real Estate 
7800 West Hwy 50 Unit C 
Salida, CO 81201 
(719) 539-1900 Office 
(719) 539-1901 Fax 
carolg@WesternMtn.com 
www.WesternMtn.com Homes Cabins Land Ranches 

Historic 1800’s Log Cabin  
Nestled in the Forest 


